
 

 

 

  

 

          

              
  

  

   

 

 
 
 
 
 

Last Week’s 

Attendance % 

 

RNK 95.0 2nd 

RNW 92.7  

1RT 93.0 3rd 

1SM 90.0  

2SG 97.0 1st 

2SP 90.3  

Target 100%  



Monday 19th December 2016 

 
Dear Families, 
 
As this is the final newsletter for 2016, we (the Millbrook staff team) would like to take the 
opportunity to wish you all a pleasant and restful holiday. We hope that 2017 proves to be a 
healthy and happy year for you all and we very much look forward to seeing you all again in 
the New Year. The first day back for the children in Thursday 5th January 2017. 
 

Nicola Dudley, Head of School 

 

IMPROVE YOUR ENGLISH - ESOL COURSE 

FREE COURSE FOR PARENTS - Wednesday 11th January 2017 9am-11am. 

Add your name to the list in the office – there are about 6 spaces left. 

 

PiPs Cake sale – Wednesday 21st December – 3pm 

PiPs are organising a cake sale for the last day of term. Please let your class reps know if 

you are able to donate a cake. Please make sure that donations do not contain any nuts. 

 

Your Class Representatives are: 

RNK:  Liz (Aeson’s Mum) and Dilek (Ada’s Mum) 

RNW:  Reluca (Theo’s Mum) and Ceylan (Zain’s Mum) 

1RT:  Cindy (Xul’s Mum) and Harleen (Viraaj’s Mum) 

1SM: Julia (Theo’s Mum) and Sarah (Omer’s Mum) 

2SP: Laura (Keianna’s Mum) and Karen (Isobel’s Mum) 

2SG: Manisha (Ayan’s Mum) and Vacancy 

 

Activity Clubs for Spring 2017 

Please make sure you have paid for your child/children’s clubs on ParentPay. 

  

Kick Boxing - there are two payments to make, one for the lessons and one for the inner 

gloves that your child keeps. 

 

Recorders - if your child is new to recorder club please supply them with a descant recorder. 

 

Christmas Jumper Day – SAVE THE CHILDREN 

The school have been able to donate £155 to 

Save the Children. Thank you all for your support. 

 

 
Admissions for entry into school in September 2017 
If your child is in Nursery or as a younger sibling and they were born between 1 September 
2012 and 31 August 2013 you will need to apply to your home council for a place in a 
primary school for the 2017/2018 academic year. You should submit your application online 
using the eAdmissions website 

 the online application process opened on 1 September 2016 
 you must apply by 15th January 2017 
 online results will be available in the evening of 18 April 2017 
  applications submitted after 15 January 2017 will be treated as 'late' and will be 

processed from May 2017 onwards 
 you must not apply using this process if your child has special educational 

needs (SEN), with an Education Health Care Plan (EHCP). 

 

http://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
http://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
https://www.barnet.gov.uk/citizen-home/children-young-people-and-families/the-local-offer-and-special-educational-needs.html
https://www.barnet.gov.uk/citizen-home/children-young-people-and-families/the-local-offer-and-special-educational-needs.html


December 

Mon 19th    Cinderella Pantomime at school 9.30am– children only 

Tue 20th    Nursery Christmas Party - am 

Wed 21st    Last Day of Term – normal finish time 

Wed 21st    Cake sale 3pm 

 

January 

Thu 5th    All Children - First Day Back At School 

 

Term Dates 2016 -2017  

Autumn Term 2016   (75 days)  

First Half Thursday 1st September – Friday 21st October 37 days 

Half Term Monday 24th October – Friday 28th October  

Second Half Monday 31st October – Wednesday 21st December 38 days 

Inset Days Thursday 1st September & Friday 2nd September 2 days 

   

Spring Term 2017    (57 days)  

First Half Thursday 5th January – Friday 10th February 27 days 

Half Term Monday 13th February – Friday 17th February  

Second Half Monday 20th February – Friday 31st March 30 days 

Inset Day Monday 20th February 1 days 

   

Summer Term 2017    (63 days)  

First Half Tuesday 18th April – Friday 26th May 28 days 

Half Term Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June  

Second Half Monday 5th June – Friday 21st July 35 days 

Inset Days Tuesday 18th April & Monday 5th June 2 days 

   

NB May bank holiday Monday 1st May  

 Spring bank holiday Monday 29th May  

 

Inset Days are staff training days and children should not attend school. 



School Day: 8.40am to 3.05pm Reception & 3.10pm other year groups 

Gates Open: 8.30am, Gates Close 3.15pm 

   

Term Dates 2017 -2018 

Autumn Term 2017  (70 days) 

First Half Wednesday 6th September – Friday 20th October 

Half Term Holiday Monday 23rd October – Monday 30th October 

Second Half Tuesday 31st October – Wednesday 20th December 

School Holiday Thursday 21st December – Tuesday 2nd January 

  

Spring Term 2018     (57 days) 

First Half Wednesday 3rd January – Friday 9th February 

Half Term Holiday Monday 12th February – Friday 16th February 

Second Half Monday 19th February – Thursday 29th March 

School Holiday Friday 30th March – Friday 13th April 

  

Summer Term 2018 (63 days) 

First Half Monday 16th April – Friday 25th May 

Half Term Monday 28th May – Friday 1st June 

Second Half Monday 4th June – Friday 20th July 

NB May bank holiday Monday 7th May 

 Spring bank holiday Monday 28th May 

 

Inset Days are staff training days and children should not attend school, these have 

already been included in the dates above.   

Monday 4th September 

Tuesday 5th September 

Monday 30th October 

Tuesday 2nd January 

Monday 4th June 

 



 

School Day: 8.40am to 3.05pm Reception & 3.10pm other year groups 

Gates Open: 8.30am, Gates Close 3.15pm 

 

 


